From: pamlsharp@aol.com
To: DH, LTCRegs

**Subject:** [External] Fwd: to: Lori Gutierrez, Deputy Director, Office of Policy

**Date:** Monday, October 24, 2022 6:59:11 AM



**ATTENTION:** This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown senders. To report suspicious email, use the <u>Report Phishing</u> button in Outlook.

----Original Message-----From: pamlsharp@aol.com

To: RA-DHLTC@pa.gov <RA-DHLTC@pa.gov>

Sent: Mon, Oct 24, 2022 6:36 am

Subject: to: Lori Gutierrez, Deputy Director, Office of Policy

## Dear Ms Gutierrez,

My quality of care while recuperating in Gwynedd House at Foulkeways after hip replacement was excellent. Foulkeways is a small, self-funded community with a 52-bed nursing home. We can receive this excellent care because the staff can concentrate on patient care and not have to spend time filling out forms for Medicare/Medicaid. The 2022 DOH survey was deficiency free showing that we are a well run facility. Foulkeways should be exempt from Federal Medicare regulations imposed on us by the State.

Thank you for your consideration. Pam Sharp, 1803 Foulkeways, Gwynedd, PA 19436